WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk
www.widworthyparishcouncil.org.uk

The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of Widworthy Parish Council held via Zoom on Tuesday, September 15th, 2020 which started at 7.35pm.  The following matters were discussed.

MINUTES

Those present Cllrs Samantha Coombs, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Trudy Pearsall, Diana Preston and Martin Shaw (DCC), Rupert Joy and Carol Miltenburg, Clerk.

1. The Chairman welcomed those present.  There were no apologies for absence and no declarations of interests were made for this meeting.

2. The minutes of the meeting held on September 1st 2020 were approved by the Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.

3. The Councillors present agreed the co-option of Rupert Joy to the Council.  The Chairman welcomed Mr Joy to the Council.  The Clerk advised that copies of the Good Councillor Guide have been purchased and will be dropped off shortly.

4. Jubilee Pump.  The Clerk reported that documents have been sent to the Land Registry in April but there has been no response yet.  They have been chased in early September.  Cllr Joy commented that there seem to be long delays (months) with them processing applications at the moment.  
Communications with Residents.  The Clerk attended a Zoom seminar on how to improve contact with the residents of your Parish.  This was very useful and provided several ideas including increasing the number of noticeboards and instigating an e-newsletter that could be sent at intervals detailing what the Council is doing.  Methods and frequency of delivering the information were discussed.  The Clerk will forward the information to the Councillors shortly. It was agreed to consider this between now and the next meeting.  
High viz Jackets – Cllr Joy enquired about this.  The Chairman advised that we had discussed this last year and agreed the spending to provide the children of the village catching the school buses with a jacket.  Cllr Pearsall will again get quotes and advise the Council.  

5. Cllr Shaw introduced himself to the new members and informed them of the portfolios he holds with DCC.  He told the Council about the ‘Doing what matters’ project with the local Highways officers whereby each Parish choose the 3 most important projects they would like done over the coming year by DCC Highways.  Clerk to contact our Highways Officer.
6. No members of the public were present.

7. A35 Parishes Group.  The Clerk outlined the basics of the project by Highways England.  An update was expected in April but has not yet arrived, neither has a promised report.  The Chairman and Clerk will chase their contacts as will Cllr Shaw.  The Clerk advised that we have two footpath maps for the parish kindly suppled by DCC.  These will be shown at the next face to face meeting.

8. Finance.  The Councillors were provided with scans of the latest bank statements.  The Chairman briefly explained the purpose of each account.  Payments received £1375 precept from EDDC.  No spending.  It was unanimously agreed that all Councillors will be signatories on the bank account as the financial regulations.

9. Planning – 20/1545/FUL - Land At Gibbons Farm Hayne Lane Wilmington.  No objectons.

10. Emergency Planning.  The Clerk is to order salt from DCC.  No new sandbags are required.  The tarmac buckets presently at SAK Logistics will be collected by the Chairman shortly.  The Clerk advised that the Village Hall Committee are happy to have items stored at the Village Hall.  The is s spare patch of land at the side which if cleared of brambles could be suitable, and we could install a small shed or similar for this.

11.  Correspondence.  Assets of Community Value. In response to a query from a resident about the future of the White Hart the Clerk has forwarded information on ACV to the Councillors.  They will consider this and discuss at the next meeting.

12. Any Other Business.  The Clerk confirmed that the website is compliant with accessibility legislation.  Cllr Joy asked about broadband speeds and the possibility of using the Community Voucher scheme to fund improvement.  The Clerk advised about the successful scheme in Whitford.  It was thought that the numbers signing up would not be enough in Wilmington.  The Chairman told the new members about the defibrillator and the ring round number for help in case of an incident.  It was agreed we should consider another training session in the future.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday November 17th, 2020 starting at 7.30pm either at the Village Hall or via Zoom – depending on what is permitted at the time.

The meeting ended at 8.35pm
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